Canterbury High School Music Parents Support Group

March 3, 2016
Minutes of Meeting
Attendance: Diana Hampson-Wilson, Rosemary Baldwin, Clare Pelley, Jason Sinkus, Gord Aitken, Craig and Linda Cudmore, Marie-Christine Feraud, Liz Hong-Farrell, Menaka Raguparan, Carolyn Clark, Mary De Souza-Chan, Elizabeth Bryce, Elaine Shaver, Alex Delja, Sarah Pledge Dickson, Mackie Elliot
Regrets: Ian Douglas, Natalie Dayneka, Tim Robillard, Geoff Baskwill, J’lene Bradley
1. Welcome.
2. Approval of Minutes: February minutes – Clare motioned, Diana seconded.  Minutes Approved. 
3. Student Update: Sarah and Mackie reported
a) Coffee house – April 13th comic book theme, chamber ensembles Grades 9 &10

b) Music Social – Students had considered skating on the canal but it was closed every time it was a possibility; in May – Laser tag evening and pizza, $20
c) Grad auction
d) Other grad fundraisers – garage sale; me to we wiki bracelets for example, clean water -$10; order in packages

e) Music only Spirit week  - music puns, composer day; music Harry Potter (houses)

f) Fall Music Night theme – to be determined at the end of June (so music jives with theme chosen) 
4. Grad Committee Update: Clare and Mary reported:

a) Music Clothing- was handed out; Jason assisted; no negative feedback on clothing.  There was a profit of 580 that goes to student council

b) Frozen Berries – Cranberries, Raspberries, Blueberries –ran for 2 weeks in February – went very well with a profit of $712 and will likely grow in future; Only 2 people did not pick up on the day. Fern’s Frozen Fruits were excellent. Council will definitely use next year.
c) Memory books –follow-up with students, question whether cover was ready.
d) Bottle drive– January 9th made $442

e) Cadenza 16 has raised a total of $4510.15 including the berries and bottle drive
5. School Update: On behalf of the Music Department, Jason Sinkus reported: 
a) Performances –  
Music Fest
Jazz Fest

Vocum at City Hall on February 26th
After Hours – Saturday March 4th  - Grade 12s are doing this as part of their leadership

Strings will do a performance event before the Literacy evening as part of their leadership
Kiwanis – April 4th for vocal, April 20th and 21st for strings and winds

b) Paypal Refund – In light of recent event, Council agreed that it would be made clear on-line that there are no refunds.
c) Outreach – Feeder schools  - 5 different schools for winds building on success of last year; will do workshops, coaching piece and joint performance; 3 schools for strings in the works. 
d) Promotional video – looking at producing one next year
e) Assigned Seating  - Council had a lengthy discussion regarding the pros and cons of assigned seating. While it would cost close to $1 to offer this option and the cost would have to be borne by attendees, the benefits far exceeded the disadvantages.  Seats are numbered and any seats that are not functional will be removed from the seating chart. Craig was able to do some testing with the system and was confident to proceed with this option.  Council noted that people were lining up earlier and earlier to make sure they obtained better seats. Council also noted that the May music night is often very hot which is not ideal for people to be standing for lengthy periods.  Assigned seating should even out the traffic flow. People would be free to circulate at the silent auction, an important fundraiser for the music program, without fear of losing their place in line.  On balance, raising ticket prices by $1 to $16 was supported.  Council acknowledged that certain families did not like to use paypal and would buy tickets at school. It was agreed that 50 seats would be available for cash sales at lunch.  Council were very appreciative of the work Craig did. Rosemary motioned to offer on-line assigned seating at $16 per ticket. Diana seconded the motion. Council voted in favour of on-line assigned seats for Music Night.  Motion approved.
f) Prioritizing Wish List – 
i. Strings for violas, cellos, basses $60-$100 per set; need 20 sets. 
ii. Concert toms - $600.
(See Treasurer’s Report for motion)

6. Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) to be put on the website – Clare prepared draft FAQs which were circulated to council before the meeting.   There was a short discussion on the FAQs.  Council supported the questions and answers and very appreciative of all the work by Clare.  Action: Jason to follow-up with teachers and then with the Principal.  The FAQs can then go on the website.

7. Treasurer’s Report: Based on preliminary numbers and to be finalized following the meeting, Menaka reported on the following: 

a) Approximately $12,000 in account; Paypal to be deducted from school sales.  For the berry expenses, invoice needs to be provided to Menaka.

Student accounts to be updated.

b) Funds Committed

i. Purchases - Motion by Clare, seconded by Diana to purchase strings up to $2000 and $600 for concert toms.  Quotes will need to be provided.   Motion approved.
ii. Grade 11 Recital – Gord is arranging food at cost.  Lunch for 65 people is $612.39.  It was agreed that $512 was to come from the music clothing; the balance from the Music Parents –general.  Motion by Clare, seconded by Diana – motion to use funds for Grade 11 recital.  Motion approved.
8. DVDs of Fall Music Night- Carolyn reported that this took longer as there was a lot of footage to get down to 2 DVDs.   There were 120 orders (66 from music night + online orders). The equipment is fine. Carolyn upgraded her software.   With 120 orders, we will need to look at ways to reproduce and package.  Action: To discuss reproduction and packaging costs as well as distribution at next meeting.
9. Webmaster -Website: Diana noted that minutes were still missing from the website.  The Secretary (Geoff) is to send minutes to Ian once finalized.   Also, as some parents are graduating, we need to post positions available on the website.
10. Fundraising: 
a) Fundscrip –Linda Cudmore reported that Fundscrip has earned $3000 since September with an average of 20-28 orders placed every two weeks.  It is approximately $7000 worth and that there is free shipping providing the order is over $5000.  She is working on a paper campaign.  She provides a clean e-mail every 2 weeks and there will be a link to go on.  For relations outside the school community, they can create an account and use our number.  They will need to pay for shipping unless it is part of the Canterbury order.
b) Silent Auction – Gord Aitken reported that he sent out requests in January and has had good momentum.  He has secured items from NAC, Fitness passes, Lord Elgin, Camelot, Bluesfest but is still looking for leads.  He will get the items on the website.  Let him know if you have any leads; he is the point of contact as he has the proper documentation etc. 
11. Other business     
a) Volunteers for After Hours – will need 12 people including scanners
b) Grade 11 recital – need a few volunteers but limited; likely ticket scanners for morning and afternoon and to assist with the food. Gord will be there.  Beverages to be provided by the students
12.  Next meeting: May 5, 2016 (Room 160)
Meeting adjourned: 9:00 pm.
